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April 30, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for King County Council review is a report titled “Real Estate Services Support for the Road Services Division Proviso Response.”
This report describes the support the Facilities Management Division (FMD) Real Estate Services Section (RES) provided to the Department of Transportation (DOT) Road Services Division (RSD) for the last five years and will provide for the next four years.  The report focuses on the 3.4 FTEs the RES Acquisition Unit budgeted in 2012 to support the Roads Capital Improvement Program (CIP).  Because of a significant structural funding gap for the Road Fund, RSD has reduced services and the CIP.  As a consequence, the RES Acquisition Unit (Unit) workload in support of the RSD CIP has been reduced over the last few years and will continue to decline. 

This report describes the shift in the Acquisition Unit workload from support of the RSD CIP to the marketing of RSD surplus properties thereby maximizing revenues to the Road Fund.  The Unit will also absorb a portion of the permitting work generated by the Eastside Rail Corridor project.  The necessary changes in the RES organizational structure, staffing and work assignments to address the long term RES workload are described in the report, as well. 
This motion supports the King County Strategic Plan financial stewardship goal by addressing the long-term sustainability of County services. This report fulfills requirements set forth in three separate provisos in Ordinance 17232 adopting the King County 2012 Budget: 1) Section 20, Proviso #3; 2) Section 28 Provisos 1; and 3) Section 121 Proviso 2.  All three provisos require a single report jointly prepared by the FMD RES, the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) and the RSD.  The report is due to the Council on April 30, 2012, and must detail the projected annual revenue, workload and staffing needs of RES to provide services to RSD in 2012 through 2016.  
The enclosed report took approximately 120 hours to prepare for an estimated cost of $6,000.  We look forward to discussing with you and Council staff the details of the enclosed report. If you have any questions regarding the report or the information it contains, please contact Kathy Brown, Director of the Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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